Safety Committee Minutes
April 26, 2024
LSC 239 & Zoom

Members Present:

Diane Dologite, Brenda Lakis, Brian Blenis, Roberto Rivera, Andrew Lentine, Merritt Jacob, Brynnmarie
Dorsey, Lori Dimmick, Traci Gensits, Gary Lieberman, Janelle Haseley, Eric Covell, Thomas Petty, Mike
Becker, Jess Bien, Bridan Fidati, Joe Spirko, Brett Fulton, Nicole Landis, Tracey Velekei, Katherine
Kressler.

Members Absent:
Jim Bolton, Stephanie Flores, Lindsey Porembo, Erin Murray, Christina Campbell

Minutes:
April 5 minutes were approved by Brenda Lakis and seconded by Roberto Rivera

Accidents & Injuries:
0 new accidents or injuries reported since last meeting.

Plant Ops:
Brett Fulton reported that the work on the sidewalk collapse on Chew St. in front of Prosser is complete
and a section of curbing behind Haas was repaired.

Joe Spirko reported that all re-checks of the flooded areas of Prosser have been completed.

Mike Becker added that the painting of the ceiling in the lobby area of Prosser has been completed..
The bricks have arrived and are ready for the stadium gate repair. The limestone will be arriving by next
week and the reassembly of the gates will begin.

Around the Horn/Open Session:
Brenda Lakis mentioned that the police radio had water damage from the Prosser flood and they are
working on it.

Brian Blenis brought up the need for the Safety Manual review and suggested we share a Google doc for
all to review and make necessary changes rather than meet to go over it as a group for time efficiency.
We can instead meet to just discuss the changes.

Also suggested moving monthly meetings days from Fridays to Wednesdays through August.

Brian Fidati reported that all locations with lockdown systems now have a QR code posted above each
button that brings them to the lockdown protocol, how to use, when to use, and need to notify campus
safety. (Trumbower 130, Event Space)

Brett Fulton reported on updates to the bat capture and rescue procedure on campus. Brynn has reached
out to the Allentown Health Bureau for their latest procedure/protocol.

Gary Lieberman reported that the aerial and manual lifts have been inspected.

Katherine Kressler requested that Google calendar links be sent out for all upcoming meetings in
advance.

Also expressed concern that the gas cylinder room has become a dumping ground and she has a fire
extinguisher in her office that needs to be removed.

Tracey Velekei inquired about the Global Ed office roof replacement status. Marcia Morgan had been in
touch with someone about it. If approved, it would happen after July 1st.

Upcoming Meetings:
Wednesday, May 8th; Tuesday, June 11th; Wednesday, July 10th; Wednesday, August 14th
September - TBD

Respectfully submitted,
Lori Dimmick



